WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

11 Clowes Street Tylden Ph: 5424 8244

Email: tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au



Term 1 Week 7
Friday 17th Mar 2023

IMPORTANT DATES

MARCH

Saturday 18th WORKING BEE for rostered families.

Friday 24th Weekly assembly at 3pm NOTE CHANGE OF TIME

Saturday 25th ANNUAL FAIR 10am-3pm

Friday 31st Weekly assembly at 3pm NOTE CHANGE OF TIME

<u>APRIL</u>

Thursday 6th Last day of term 1.

Early dismissal 2.30pm

Monday 24th

Curriculum Day

Tuesday 25th

Anzac Day Holiday. Optional student participation at the Kyneton ANZAC Day ceremony

Wednesday 26th

First day of Term 2 for all students

Thursday 27th

Interschool cross country at Hanging Rock for selected students.

JUNE

Wed 14th-Fri 16th Gr 4 & 5 Camp Queenscliff

Wednesday 21st

Whole school photos



Rosalie

Lydia

lvy

Audrey

Kerry

Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers

The final countdown to the school fair has started! It is hard to believe it but the fair is only 8 days away! I hope that you will spend some time this weekend and during the week ticking some tasks off your fair checklist. I certainly will be doing this! if you have not yet signed up to help on a stall, please contact the office as soon as you can to offer your support.

There is a working bee tomorrow for rostered families and we will be doing a variety of jobs to get the school ready for the fair. Remember that children are welcome to attend to help or to play in the school grounds while the working bee is underway. It will be terrific to get the school into tip top condition ready for the big day on Saturday 25th March. If your family is rostered to attend, please read the notice later in the newsletter which will tell you what to bring along. See you tomorrow! Our grade 3 and 5 students have worked hard this week completing their NAPLAN tests. They completed tests in writing, reading, spelling & language conventions and finally in numeracy . The NAPLAN tests provide a snapshot of each child's

The teachers and I have been proud of the calm and

progress in these key learning areas.

mature way each child approached the testing period. Well done to all!

I was extremely proud of our school captains last Friday. They hosted our special assembly with such warmth and confidence that is was hard to believe it was their first major public event representing the school. Mary Anne was very impressed, and with good reason!

From next Friday 24th March, we will change the time of our weekly school assembly to 3pm. Trial and error has shown us that we can get through the business of a normal weekly assembly in a shorter time. We believe that it will be more convenient for parents/carers if we start at 3pm and the assembly concludes closer to the end of the school day.

We still have some vacancies for the 2023 school council. If you are interested in joining our school council or would like to know more about what school council does, please contact me next week.

Have a lovely weekend!

Regards

Lee MacDonald

leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



Pictured L-R Back: Harper, Lucinda, Angus & Madison Front: Mordakye, Persey & Mason

1 week to go!

Helpers still urgently needed for the following stalls

BBQ – afternoon shift, we need more helpers for our biggest food stall
Curry stall – afternoon shift, several helpers needed
Devonshire tea – afternoon shift, two more helpers needed
Packing up – more people are needed

MARQUEES: URGENTLY NEEDED

We still need many marquees for several of the stalls. If you have one or more marquees that you can lend to the school for the fair, please contact the office.

Start bringing items to the office!

Mystery jars and Silent Auction items

Please start bringing your mystery jars and Silent Auction donations along to the office. If you need spare jars to fill with mysteries, we have some at the office!

Craft stall

People are welcome to start bringing in any hand-made items for the Craft Stall to the office. If you have a suggested price you would like to charge, please include a note with your craft items. Thank you.

Return your raffle ticket books

Please return your raffle book and money to the office as soon as possible so we can fold the ticket stubs ready for the prize draw at the Fair. There are more books available if you can sell extra tickets before the 25th March. Please also return any unsold tickets because the school must account for all ticket books. If you have lost your raffle book, please contact the office as soon as you can. Many thanks!

Silent Auction items

If you have collected an item for the Silent Auction please bring it to the office from Tuesday14th March. The item should be labelled to indicate who has donated it, its value and the person who collected the item from the business. If you have a friend or family member who has a business, please ask them to support our school with a donation.

Cake stall & Devonshire tea

If you are baking items for the Cake Stall or Devonshire tea – please remember to include the list of ingredients. Labels are available from the office or in this newsletter. If you are preparing multiple trays, plates or bags of baked goods, each one must have an ingredients list attached.

Trash and Treasure / Books/ Plants Drop off at the Big Shed

Bring your plants and trash and treasure, as well as second-hand books & DVDs for the book stall, to school next week. Please make sure all goods are in saleable condition. Clothes and soft toys must be freshly washed.

Take donations to the Big Shed:

Monday 20th March – Friday 24th March, 8:45am – 9:15am and 3:15pm – 3:45pm each day.

For safety reasons, please only leave goods if there is someone on duty to receive them. Contact the office if you need to arrange an alternative time to drop off your donations. <u>Please</u> do not leave goods unattended at the door of the shed.

Fair ride wristbands

The rides are one of the big attractions at the Fair. With the purchase of a wristband, kids can enjoy the Chair-o-plane, Animal Farm, Bungee Trampolines, Jumping Castle, Camel Rides and more as many times as they like throughout the day.

- ⇒\$30 wristband, purchased before the fair from the office, or on fair day.
- ⇒\$25 wristband for Tylden Primary School families with three or more siblings currently attending the school.

Tickets for single rides will also be available on the day, but a wristband is an economical choice!

WRISTBAND WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR COLLECTION ON THE DAY OF THE FAIR AT THE TICKET BOOTH

Next Fair Committee meeting: Friday 24th March 2pm in the staffroom.

Any questions? Want to get involved? Please get in touch at the office or speak to one of our fair coordinators, Alisha McGilp, Belinda De-Maria or Catherine Ferres

TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL FAIR Saturday 25th March 2023 1 weeks to go!

Fair checklist

	Have you p	out your name	down to help	on the roster?
--	------------	---------------	--------------	----------------

- ☐ Have you returned your sold raffle tickets and payment to the office?
- ☐ Have you handed in your donation for the Silent Auction from any business contacts you have approached?
- ☐ Have you pre-purchased your ride wrist bands for \$30?
- ☐ Have you purchased an item for your classroom hamper?
- ☐ Have you started making your Mystery Jars? Maybe you can make a few!
- ☐ Have you pledged to make a cake, slice, biscuits or scones for the Devonshire Tea and the Cake stall and let the office know?
- □ Do you have handmade items for the Craft stall?
- □ Do you have homegrown produce and preserves to donate to the Produce stall?

LABELS FOR HOME-BAKED CAKES, SLICES, BISCUITS ETC

<		
homemade	homemade	
INGREDIENTS:	INGREDIENTS:	
CONTAINS: EGGS MILK NUTS GLUTEN	CONTAINS: EGGS MILK NUTS GLUTEN	

LABELS ARE ALSO AVAILABLE AT THE OFFICE IF YOU NEED MORE

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK

Mordakye-For consistently displaying the value of 'personal best' in Phonic Awareness! You are a role model for your peers. Keep it up!

Harper-For taking on every challenge with a smile and a 'I can do it" attitude. Well done! Keep it up!!

Lucinda— For being an enthusiastic, helpful and supportive classmate.

Mason A— Your confidence is growing and I am so impressed! You are trying so hard. Well done, keep it up!

Persy– For displaying our school value of teamwork. You are the first to offer a helping hand. Keep it up!

Angus– For an outstanding effort in his creative writing. Using wonderful imagery and vocabulary to create a beautiful piece of writing

Madison– For always putting your personal best into your school work. It shows in your excellent spelling test results. Well done!

WORKING BEE ON SAT 18TH MARCH

The working bee will start at 9am and finish by 12 noon. Children are welcome to attend to help or to play while the work is being completed. They also always enjoy the morning tea! While we have some gardening tools at school, you may like to bring your own as well. Wheel barrows are very useful as the school only has 2 wheelbarrows. Jobs will include pruning and weeding, removing cobwebs, general tidying of the grounds and moving some gravel to remove trip hazards. There is some whipper snipping to be done, so if you have can do help with this please bring your whipper snipper and appropriate safety wear. Your trailer or a ute, will be very helpful with the collection and disposal of the green waste. There is usually too much for the FOGO green bin. See you tomorrow!

ANZAC DAY IN KYNETON

Tylden Primary School is invited each year to participate in the ANZAC Day ceremony at Kyneton. Our school Captains contribute a reading in the ceremony and then our students join with Our Lady of the Rosary Kyneton to lead the singing of the New Zealand and Australian national anthems. The ceremony starts at 9:45am at the cenotaph on the corner of High and Mollison Streets. Students should wear school uniform and meet Ms MacDonald and other staff at 9:30am.

Students <u>from all grades</u> (Prep—6) are welcome to participate. We will have some practices before the end of term. This is an important community event and it is fantastic that Tylden PS is involved every year. <u>Remember Anzac Day is the day before the students return to school for the start of term 2.</u>

COMMUNITY NEWS





WE NEED YOUR HELP

2023 TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL FAIR ROSTER

Volunteers needed for our upcoming fair. We need <u>all families</u> to put their hand up to assist on the day. The roster will be available in front of Room 3 or contact the office to leave your name.

<u>Stall</u>	Coordinator	Morning shift (8:30-12:00)	Lunch (11:00 – 2:00)	Afternoon Shift (12:00 – 3:30)
B.B.Q	Will H	David O Jing X Hugh R Dan M Stu D Jake S	Paul McE Tracey T Michael H Greg B Nicole C	+ five more needed
Stall	Coordinator	Morning shift (8:30-	12:00)	Afternoon shift (12:00-3:30)
Ticket booth/ Rides	Raewyn G	Candice N Andrea S		Candice N Andrea S
Raffle tickets	Vanessa F	Vanessa F		Jaimi M
Silent auction	Alisha McG	Sasha O Nat N		Alice S + one more needed
Devonshire tea	Jo McE	Rebecca H Claire M Adam B + two m	ore needed	Lisa R Paul F + two more needed
Curry and baked potato stall	Sharon & Trevor C	Philip H Steve R + two more needed		Layla V Helen M + two more needed
Spring roll stall	Allison V-L Andrew W	Steve P Simon O		Emily P Mark J
Produce Stall	Sarah R	Jacinta S Natalie M + one more needed		Lisa F + one more needed
Cake Stall	Kylie A	Mel S Jaimee C		Jacinta S Gisela E-W
Plant stall (& wood raffle)	Ben G	Elaine S Tim V		Hayley W
Craft Stall	Nat D	Tenielle W Sylvie M Erin O		Bianca M Anna K + one more needed
Kids Activities	Beth J	Jess R Cat S		+ two more needed
T-shirt & Crazy Hair stall	Nicole P	Amy J Erinn S		Amy J Erinn S
Trash & Treasure	Cheryl	Laine S Brendan H Andrea F + one more needed		Tayla M Cait N Christine A + one more needed
Book Stall	Stacey & Ben R	Stacey R Ben R		Erin W + one more needed
Mystery Jars	Allira D	Wanda B Jacinta H		Sue R
Music	Andrew McC Jeff T			
Setting/		SETTING UP TIME: fro	7.30am	Matt S Timm B Daniel G
packing up		Matt S Andrev Sam H Jacinta Robert A Emma Paul B + 2 or r	H Kerri G	Andrew F Alex B Joe F Trudi C + 5 or more needed

	Curry Donation Slip					
Family name:						
will happily contribute the following curry and will deliver it to Room 4 on the day of the fair.						
l □ Butter Chicken	□ Beef Korma □ Red Lentil					
l I can loan: □ Rice cooker	□ Slow cooker					
PLEASE USE THE RECIPES INCLUDED IN TH	PLEASE USE THE RECIPES INCLUDED IN THE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER					
, 	ا 					
Family name:	Your child's grade:					
I pledge to donate:						
Cake. Slices Brownies	Tart(s) Biscuits/cookies					
Scones (24) Scones (18)	Scones (12) Whipped cream (Qty:)					
Cupcakes Muffins Jam	Other (please speci: Gluten or other tolerance free option					
I can loan	_ as display items for the Devonshire Tea.					
I can be a stall helper/volunteer on the	e day (and will have a current Working with Children Check)					
<u> </u>	side the Prep room – please choose a timeslot!)					
ш	WRIST BAND ORDER AND PAYMENT					
Name:	" "" """""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""					
Number of Wrist Bands required:@ \$30	0.00 each					
Number of Wristbands required for 3 siblings or more i	in one family, currently enrolled at Tylden PS@ \$25 each					
" "Total Paid: \$ Cash / EFT Reference: Sur	name/Wristband					
II 	יי יי ע					
ANZAC DAY COMMEMORATION KYNETON						
Tuesday 25th APRIL at 9.30am						
i						
My child/ren	will participate in singing the National Anthem at the					
Kyneton ANZAC Day Ceremony. Children should wear school uniform to this event.						
Please return to the office by Thursday 6th April .						

 $We\ respectfully\ acknowledge\ the\ Traditional\ Owners\ of\ country\ throughout\ Victoria$

and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples.

A